
Submit your comments to the City’s Preservation and Progress initiative web portal 
The City of San Diego is reviewing potential changes to the Mills Act program as part of its Preservation and 
Progress initiative. Public feedback is critical to ensuring that historic preservation remains a priority and that 
affordability in historic neighborhoods is protected. 
 
How to Take Action 

1. Go to the City’s web portal suggestion form 
https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/e0d989551042482a80386110ae91f92e 

2. Fill in the form and write your comment using the points below or in your own words: 
o Protect the Mills Act from unnecessary restrictions that would harm historic preservation and 

affordable homeownership. 
o Recognize the Mills Act as a key affordable housing tool that helps low- and middle-income 

residents stay in their homes. 
o Avoid adding bureaucratic hurdles that discourage participation and lead to displacement. 
o Expand, rather than reduce, access to the program to ensure more historic homes remain viable as 

Naturally Occurring Affordable Housing (NOAH). 
3. Submit 

https://app.smartsheet.com/b/form/e0d989551042482a80386110ae91f92e

